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John Brady’s XK120 on a Roll
Fresh from a Best Jaguar win at British Car Day at LAAM, John Brady attended this year’s 

British Invasion in Stowe, VT, and took second place in his class with his 1954 XK120 DHC. For 
the British Invasion report, JANE winners and photos see page 10. Photo by John Brady.

Official Newsletter of the Jaguar Association of New England 

October 2015 www.j-a-n-e.org 

 



 2   The Coventry Cat                             October 2015 October 2015 The Coventry Cat  3        



October 2015 The Coventry Cat  3        

President’s Update Jim Sambold, JANE President

The 4th Quarter Stretch

As I sit in my office to write this, somehow it doesn’t seem 
like we are in the final days of September.  Where is the 
beautiful fall color that by now has usually started to remind 
us that the next change of season is imminent? Mind you, 
I’m not complaining, not even one little bit, because the 
weather has been exceptional for this time of year. Even 
as I had a leisurely drive to Stowe on Thursday evening 
for the 25th British Invasion, with the windows down and 
sunroof open, the scenery was still beautifully green, lack-
ing only the bright red and yellow colors of the season that 

usually accompany the trip. 

Speaking of the 25th British Invasion, it was a tremendous success, in part due to the fantastic weather and 
the great attendance of well over 600 entrants and probably as many visitors. JANE members, as usual, were 
also present in strong numbers on the show field and collected many trophies at the end of the ceremonies 
on Saturday. We congratulate Michael Gaetano and his team on achieving the milestone of such a great and 
popular event and look forward to many more years.  The day’s activities concluded at the Birch Glen house 
with a fantastic barbeque party attended by close to forty JANE members.

October looks like it will provide us with some continued beautiful driving weather for our Cats to attend the 
remaining events as well as the occasional pleasure trips. Mid-month, on October 11, we will be returning to 
Chauncey Creek for a lobster feast via a scenic tour of the seacoast hosted by Dennis and Prebble Eklof. The 
following weekend, on the 18th, JCSNE will host their fall slalom, which will close out the competitive events 
for the year.  If you still have some pent up energy to dissipate via some aggressive driving, make sure to 
sign up and support our sister club by attending their slalom. The month will close with our monthly meeting 
on the 28th at the Wayside Inn. Be sure to go to the website and register early to help Dean coordinate with 
the staff, as the monthly attendance has been growing and we want to make sure that we can accommodate 
everyone who comes.

The Events Committee, Dean Saluti, John Brady, and I will be meeting in the coming weeks to set up our 
2016 calendar. If anyone has any ideas for social and/or technical events that you would like to see sched-
uled, please contact one of us. It is not necessary that you run a proposed event, but it would be helpful and 
appreciated, and there are other members who I am sure would like to lend a supporting hand. The club is 
only as successful as its activities and member participation. Please keep in mind that the club is also in need 
of members to fill support positions for some of our annual events, such as the Concours. I have talked with 
many of you over the year and I ask that you give some consideration to stepping up to fill some of these spots.

The website is already set up for registration for our Holiday Party and Annual General Meeting on Sunday, 
December 6th.  The Nominations Committee will be presenting a new slate of officers and Board members for 
the vote of the membership. This will be your opportunity to voice your support for those members you want 
to see take the leadership of the club for the coming year, so make sure that you register early to guarantee 
that you will be able to enjoy the festivities and make your vote count.

As always, I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the upcoming events. Be safe, drive safe, 
and take time to enjoy your Cats.

Jim
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The Coventry Cat is the official publication 
of the Jaguar Association of New England 
(JANE), a non-profit organization of Jag-
uar enthusiasts that is a regional chapter of 
the national Jaguar Clubs of North America 
(JCNA).  JANE is incorporated in the Common-
wealth of Massachusetts.

JANE Officers & Committee 
Chairs

President: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795,  
xkjagnut@comcast.net

VP Events: Dean Saluti, 617-285-6565, 
djsaluti@aol.com         

VP Membership: Ed Avis, 207-737-8258, 
ed@avisfamily.com

Secretary: Bonnie Getz, 603-943-6400, 
nhbonnie@gmail.com

Treasurer: Don Holden, 603-673-8167,  
donholden@rcn.com

Concours: Jane Murray, 781-729-1886,  
mszahna@hotmail.com

Head Judge: Jim Sambold, 603-918-8795,  
xkjagnut@comcast.net

Slalom:  Richard Kosinski, 978-685-4111, 
richardkosinski@comcast.net 

Webmaster: Dennis Eklof, 508-878-9510,  
dennis.eklof@verizon.net

Traveler Contact: Gary Hagopian, 603-763-3093,
	 g.hagopian38@gmail.com

 Board Members
Michael Kaleel ● John Brady ● Alec Karys ● Marjorie Cahn 
Dennis Eklof ● Frank Grimaldi ● Rich Kosinski 		
Lauren MacCarthy ● David Moulton ● Jennifer Taylor 
Gus Niewenhous ●  Mike Axford ● Al Zanengo 

The Coventry Cat
Editor: Tracey Levasseur, 207-247-3385,			 

sharpei@sacoriver.net
Assistant Editor: Prebble Eklof, 617-877-5825,  

 prebble.eklof@verizon.net
Circulation: Barbara McLachlan, 508-947-0313,  

 bamclachlan@verizon.net
Send articles, info, and photos to:  

sharpei@sacoriver.net    -or- 
The Coventry Cat, 329 Ross Corner Rd, 
 Shapleigh, ME 04076

Advertising: Carl Hanson, 781-275-2707,  
chansonjag@aol.com

Display Advertising Rates 
An ad in The Coventry Cat currently reaches over 350 house-
holds with excellent demographics. Rates are on an annual 
basis (12 issues):

Business Card (Members)      $60 
                       (Non-members)               $120 
Quarter page                          $175 
Half page                                $325 
Full page                         $600 
Inside back cover               $1200 
Inside front cover               $1000 
Back cover half page		        $500

Visit JANE on the web at
www.j-a-n-e.org

JANE is also on facebook at
www.facebook.com/JagsNEWall

Please support 
our Coventry Cat

 advertisers.

Read their ads
throughout the Cat and give 

them
 your business

whenever you can.

We Specialize In
XKE·XJ6·XJS Parts

· New · Used
· Remanufactured

Also Give Us a Call
For Your Vintage

Racing Needs

Terry’s Jaguar Parts
5850 Stadium Drive

Kalamazoo, MI 49009

For information & catalog:
Call 800-851-9438 or Fax 618-438-2371

On the web at
www.terrysjag.com
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Membership Ed Avis, VP Membership

Cheers,

Ed Avis

...And new Associate Members

	 Welcome New Members

	

   

Charles	 Prescott	 Leominster, MA	 2000 XJR Sedan
Norman	 Michaels 	 Lee, NH		  3.8 S
David & Gail	 Wesson	 Gilford, NH		  1957 XK-140 OTS, 2005 X-Type Wagon, 2006 S-Type	
							       VDP

I hope everyone who attended the British Invasion in Stowe, Vermont, had as much fun as we 
did!  The weather was perfect, the cars were beautiful, and the camaraderie was first rate!  If 
you’ve never attended this annual gathering you’ve missed out on one of the best events of 
the year.  

Speaking of special events, watch your email in the next couple of weeks for an initial announce-
ment about a JANE trip to Quebec City next year.  By the time you’re reading this, Mark Lenci 
and I will have visited Quebec City, toured prospective hotels and restaurants, and developed 

a proposed itinerary.  Quebec City is only about a six-hour drive from Boston and would be a great way to 
let our cats stretch their legs!  

----------------------

Our membership continues to grow, although we’re still behind 2014 totals.  As of September 29th we had 
278 members/families.  Please do your part to recruit new members to keep JANE the largest JCNA-affiliated 
club in North America.

Please give these folks a hearty JANE welcome when you meet them!
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Upcoming Events

2015 JANE Calendar 

You may register for any JANE event online at www.j-a-n-e.org 
and pay in advance by credit card or PayPal 

Oct 7 SCDA Track Day at Thompson Speedway, Thompson, CT 

Oct 11 Tour to Chauncey Creek Lobster Pier, Kittery Point, ME 

Oct 18 JCSNE Autumn Slalom, New Britain, CT 

Oct 24 SCDA Experienced Driver Track Day at Lime Rock, Lime Rock Park, CT 

Oct 28 JANE Monthly Meeting, (Program TBD), Sudbury, MA 

Oct 31 SCDA Experienced Driver Track Day at Lime Rock, Lime Rock Park, CT 

Nov 14 SCDA Experienced Driver Track Day at Lime Rock, Lime Rock Park, CT 

Nov 18 JANE Monthly Meeting (Program TBD), Sudbury, MA 

Dec 6 JANE AGM and Holiday Party, Vesper Country Club, Tyngsboro, MA 

The Wayside Inn is the oldest operating inn in the country and a Massa-
chusetts historic landmark, well worth a visit even separate from JANE’s 
monthly meetings there.  The Inn’s Old Bar is its oldest room, and it’s still 
in use today. On the evenings when we have our meetings at the Inn, 
you’ll always find members already gathered in the Old Bar well before 
dinner meetings begin at 7pm. It’s always the perfect gathering place to 
visit with fellow members. 

October Monthly Meeting
Wednesday, October 28, 7pm

Longfellow’s Wayside Inn, Sudbury, MA

Longfellow’s Wayside Inn

JANE Tour to Chauncey Creek Lobster Pier
Sunday, October 11, 2015

Meet at the New Hampshire State Liquor Store at the Portsmouth Rotary (Intersection of Routes 1 and 4 at Exit 5 on I-95 
North from Boston) at about 9:30am on Sunday, October 11.  Howard and Joanne Kalet live near this location and know 
all the beautiful places in the area. They have laid out a lovely tour along the seacoast of Maine and New Hampshire 
that will end up at the Chauncey Creek Lobster Pier in Kittery Point, Maine, at approximately 12:30pm. 

Chauncey Creek Lobster Pier is an excellent place for lobster or other seafood.  It is right on the water and is a great 
spot to spend a leisurely afternoon.  Although they specialize in seafood, there are other items on the menu for folks 
who prefer other dishes.  

Chauncey Creek is a BYOB place, and you are welcome to bring your own booze, munchies, or whatever.  As long as 
they don’t sell it themselves, they don’t care what you bring!

Please register at the JANE website ASAP so we know how many to make reservations for!  Or call Dennis and Prebble 
Eklof at 508-878-9510 or 617-877-5825.
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Upcoming Events

JANE’s 2015 Holiday Party 
 and Annual General Meeting 

 
Sunday, December 6, 2015 

Vesper Country Club 
185 Pawtucket Blvd. 

Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
 

Event Schedule 
3:00 - 4:00 pm - Cocktails (Cash Bar) 
4:00 - 5:30 - Annual General Meeting 

5:45 p.m. - Buffet Dinner  
After Dinner: Yankee Swap 

Bring a wrapped gift valued at least $25 to play the game. 

Silly hats are encouraged, dress is Business Casual (please, no jeans at Vesper) 

Directions 

From the North on Route 3: Take Exit 35 and at the bottom of the ramp turn right onto Route 113 East.  
You’ll go straight across the Merrimack River after about 1.3 miles.  Immediately after crossing the 
river, stay on Route 113.  Vesper is about 2 miles down on your right. 

From the South on Route 3: Take Exit 34 and at the bottom of the ramp turn right onto Westford Road.  
In about 0.8 mile, turn left onto Middlesex Road, and then take Route 113 East across the Merrimack 
River. Immediately after crossing the river, stay on Route 113.  Vesper is about 2 miles down on your 
right. 

Please consider registering and paying online no later than Monday, November 30.   
If you must pay by check, cut here and mail with your check to arrive no later than  

Monday, November 30, 2015. 
(Dinner amount per person will be confirmed and posted to the JANE website 

during the week of October 5, 2015.)  

……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Member Name: ____________________________________________________ 

Guest Name(s): ____________________________________________________ 

Dinner per person $______  x  _____    Total _______ 

Make checks payable to JANE and mail to: Crin Coull, 2 Fox Run Road, Amherst, NH 03031
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JANE Car Badges for Sale 

This is a special order of 100 high-quality, chrome JANE 
sold.  These are the first that have been available for several years
order is placed - so purchase yours now while they’re 
a vintage manufacturing process very similar to the cloisonne badges made in England back in the 1930s and 
1940s. These badges are made to last 50+ years. They are not affected by the weather and will not tarnish, 
dull, flake, or fade.”  
 
The badges come with two threaded, removable rods, a backing plate and nuts suitable for mounting the 
badge on a car grille or badge bar. The threaded rods are spaced approximately 1 ½ inches apart. Due to the 
variations in mounting locations and methods that buyers
“universal” mount. Therefore, it may be necessary to fabricate a 
particular car or badge bar.  
 
Contact Ed Avis at ed@avisfamily.com

--------------------------------------------
 
Name:       ________________________________
 
Street Address:     ________________________________
 
City / State / ZIP:  ________________________________
 
 
Number of badges ______ x $45 =  $______________
 
Make check payable to “JANE” and mail to:
 
JANE Car Badges 
c/o Ed Avis 
252 Upper Pond Road 
Litchfield, ME 04350 

JANE Car Badges for Sale - $45 ea.

 
(actual size is 2” x 3”) 

quality, chrome JANE car badges – and well over half
the first that have been available for several years and it may be some time before another 

now while they’re still available!  Quoting from the manufacturer, “
a vintage manufacturing process very similar to the cloisonne badges made in England back in the 1930s and 
1940s. These badges are made to last 50+ years. They are not affected by the weather and will not tarnish, 

come with two threaded, removable rods, a backing plate and nuts suitable for mounting the 
. The threaded rods are spaced approximately 1 ½ inches apart. Due to the 

variations in mounting locations and methods that buyers may choose for different cars, I know of no 
“universal” mount. Therefore, it may be necessary to fabricate a simple bracket to adapt the badge to your 

om or (207) 737-8258 if you have any questions.
 

------------------------------- (cut off and mail the order form below -------------

_______________________ 

_____________________ 

_____________________ 

______________ 

Make check payable to “JANE” and mail to: 

$45 ea. 

well over half have already been 
t may be some time before another 

Quoting from the manufacturer, “We use 
a vintage manufacturing process very similar to the cloisonne badges made in England back in the 1930s and 
1940s. These badges are made to last 50+ years. They are not affected by the weather and will not tarnish, 

come with two threaded, removable rods, a backing plate and nuts suitable for mounting the 
. The threaded rods are spaced approximately 1 ½ inches apart. Due to the 

may choose for different cars, I know of no 
bracket to adapt the badge to your 

8258 if you have any questions. 

-------------------------------------------- 
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Event Reports
JANE Potluck Picnic, Lawn, and Pool Party

There was a very nice turnout of JANE members and their Jaguars at David Moulton’s home in Groton, Mas-
sachusetts, for our annual Potluck Picnic.  After a worried weather watch all that week, we finally committed 
to our original date on the calendar, Saturday, August, 22nd, and it was the right choice, a lovely sunny day 
with comfortable summer temperatures.  

David provided tours of his beautiful property by golf cart.  The pool was open and the waterfalls were flowing.  
And the attendees once again brought an amazing variety of good picnic pickings.  A good time was had by all.

Photos by Seth Phoenix
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Event Reports
British Invasion XXV a Huge Success

Report by Dennis Eklof, photos by Bill Richardson

Congratulations to JANE member Michael Gaetano for the success of British Invasion XXV! The weather 
was perfect, the event well organized, and there were over 600 cars on the show field Saturday.  Once again 
JANE had a major presence at the event, with numerous award winners and great party opportunities over a 
beautiful weekend.  As we have for the past several years, Prebble and I rented the Birch Glen House at the 
Stowe Motel, and this year Ed and Cheryl Avis, Carl and Sing Hanson, Cyndy McGeoch, Bonnie Getz, David 
Moulton, and Jim Sambold shared it with us, and it was pretty much non-stop partying from our arrival on 
Thursday until departure Sunday after the traditional frittata for breakfast made from Saturday night leftovers.

Bonnie, Dave, and I had a beautiful top-down drive over all 
back roads up to Stowe on Thursday, while Prebble hauled 
the groceries for the weekend up I89 and was the first to 
arrive. Unfortunately, Prebble succumbed to a wicked bad 
cold and climbed into bed as soon as she arrived, even 
missing out on a marvelous dinner that David, Bonnie, Jim 
Sambold, and I enjoyed at the Bistro at Ten Acres Lodge 
(recommended). Fortunately she felt a bit better on Friday 
and was also able to take it easy most of the day.

Friday night our crew (minus Ed and Cheryl) dined at the 
Trapp Family Lodge.  The setting is beautiful, the food 
excellent, and we all had a most enjoyable evening.

Saturday was car show day, with beautiful weather and the field full of cars.  See the list of JANE winners on 
page 11.

Saturday afternoon, from 5:30, was our usual gathering of JANE folks at the Birch Glen House for beer, wine, 
and snacks, followed by dinner.  We had over 40 attending for steaks, baked potatoes, roasted onions, and 
corn on the cob.

One interesting coincidence worth mentioning took place on 
our way to Stowe on Thursday and again on our way home on 
Sunday.  David Moulton, Bonnie Getz, and I stopped for lunch 
on Thursday at the Rochester Cafe in Rochester, Vermont, 
about 50 miles south of Stowe on Route 100.  While we were 
dining on the porch, Tom and John Brady passed by.  On the 
way home on Sunday, Dave, Bonnie, and I again stopped at 
the Rochester Cafe (highly recommended) for lunch, and while 
waiting for our meals I jokingly said "Isn't it time for Tom and 
John to go by?"  Not more than 90 seconds later we heard a 
familiar toot, and Tom and John cruised by again.

Anyway, the weekend and the Saturday party seemed to be a smashing success, and we have already re-
served Birch Glen for British Invasion XXVI.  If you are planning to attend next year, put the Saturday night 
party on your calendar.
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JANE Jaguar Winners:

Carl and Sing Hanson – 1951 XK-120 FHC – 3rd
John Brady – 1954 XK-120 DHC – 2nd
Tom Brady and Theresa Gassner – 1961 MK IX Saloon – 1st
Ken and Naomi Coleman – 1962 MK II – 1st
John Freeman – 1962 MK II Sedan – 2nd
David Reilly and Lauren Messmore – 1968 E-Type OTS – 2nd
Roderic Gilbert – 1962 E-Type OTS – 3rd
Mark and Beverly Lenci – 1972 E-Type Series III – 2nd
Chris and Sandy Milton-Hall – 1968 E-Type OTS – 3rd
Dean Saluti and Marjorie Cahn – 2007 X-Type Wagon – 1st

JANE winners in non-Jaguars:

Gus Niewenhous – 1978 Rolls Royce Silver Shadow II – 3rd
Bob and Diana Stanley – 1969 Triumph GT6 – 1st

Competition of Colors:

Winners in Blue:  David Reilly and Lauren Messmore – 1968 E-Type OTS

Tailgate Picnic Competition:

Best Costumes:  Gus Niewenhous and Michelle Dickson – 1978 Rolls Royce Silver 
Shadow

Opposite page top: Lounging around in the late sum-
mer Vermont sun at the show. Bottom: Best Jaguar 

went to this XK150 DHC, belonging to a non-member.

This page clockwise from top right: Carl Hanson and 
John Brady display their trophies. David Reilly, who 

took 2nd place for his E-Type, wonders why his trophy 
has a picture of a Healey on it. Mark and Beverly Lenci 

won with their Series III E-Type. A perennial winner, 
Tom Brady took 1st with his dark green Mk IX.

For more British Invasion 
photos see page 12.
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More British 
Invasion

All photos courtesy of 
Bill Richardson
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1-800-875-5247 | www.welshent.com

- New Parts

- Used Parts

- Rebuilt Parts

- 100,000 sq ft facility

- Orders placed before

  3 pm ship that dayThe largest independent retailer of new, used 
& rebuilt Jaguar spares since 1965

Proud supporter of the JCNA

S A L E S               *               S E R V I C E               *               R E S T O R A T I O N

M   O   T   O   R   C   A   R   S
I N C O R P O R A T E D

333 Cooke Street       *       Plainville, CT  06062

1989 Jaguar XJS Convertible
       You just have to see this two-owner absolutely stunning timeless beauty in person to appreciate just 
how well kept it was. Triple blue, only 62k miles and just as nice looking as it can get. One of our personal 
favorites! This collectible really is just like money in the bank and will absolutely keep going up and up in 

value. Runs and drives like a dream. Seeking only $14,900.     
   

Motorcars Incorporated.  Jaguar Sales, Service, and Restoration since 1977.  800-899-1055
For multiple pictures and other inventory:  www.motorcarsinc.com.
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Event Reports
“Fast Fall Fling” Slalom

 
By Rich Kosinski, photos by Bill Richardson

JANE’s Fast Fall Fling was a great success, held on Saturday, September 12, under bright blue skies.

The slalom committee did a great job setting up the course early 
and had the registrations and car inspections done in record 
time. Many thanks go to Paul Bicknell and Glen McLachlan 
for their efforts on the club’s behalf, and to Prebble Eklof for 
manning the registration and timing desk.

The field of 18 included the usual suspects: Victor Cromie and 
his XK140, Dennis Eklof with his Brunton Stalker, and Gary 
Hagopian’s racing XKE, as well as some new participants, 
including Bonnie Getz and her XKE.  Three Corvette owners 
came from a club in Manchester, New Hampshire, as well, 
and they proved quite competitive.

After an orientation and a walkthrough of the course, several new participants asked for a practice run and 
instruction in their cars, which the slalom committee accommodated to make everyone feel confident before 
starting the race.

From the drop of the first flag it was apparent that the driv-
ers were competing to win, as each lap on the course was 
accompanied by the sounds of engines whining and wheels 
squealing.  Everything was running like clockwork, as Prebble 
continued doing her fine job of recording the times. 

After two laps there was a lunch break with the return of the 
“Food Train” food truck that got rave reviews for their artisan 
paninis and fresh fruit punch from the spring slalom event.

The final three laps were completed in short order, and by 2pm the results were tallied. Dennis took fastest 
time in his Brunton Stalker, and the fastest Jaguar was Rich Kosinski’s XKR.

Everyone had a great time, enjoyed the day, and now 
looks forward to the next slalom event in the spring, when 
we might offer some more formalized driver training.
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This year’s Fall Slalom drew 
several exotics. Clockwise from 

top left: The Dodge Viper, 
always looks like it’s ready to 

strike. A pair of Lotus Elises in 
autumn colors barely clearing 
the ground when turning into 
the course. The silver Porsche 
Boxster displacing a cone. One 
of the newer cars present, Dave 
Moulton’s F-Type, waiting its 
turn. Gary Hagopian’s E-Type 
shows how some folks go to ex-
tremes to shave weight off their 
cars to improve performance. 
A flock of Corvettes, including 

this one, tried their slalom skills. 
Dennis Eklof exhibiting the great 
control over his Brunton Stalker 

which gained him FTD.
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Event Reports

Pro Shaper Sheet Metal Open House

Story and photos by Dennis Eklof

On Saturday, September 26, Wray Schelin, owner of Pro Shaper Sheet Metal, held an open house and 
impromptu car show from noon to 6pm at his new 20,000 sq. ft. shop in Charlton, Massachusetts.  As I sat 
at my desk on Saturday morning, looking at the beautiful weather, it was all I needed for an excuse to avoid 
responsibility and enjoy the day.  With Prebble having no interest in such things, I phoned Bruce Murray and 
we took the hour drive to Charlton, top-down in our newly acquired XK.  What a great day to play hookie 
from the real world.

A number of other JANE motorheads had the same idea, and we met up with Tom Brady, Carl Hanson, and 
Bill and Phyllis Powell, and I am sure there may be others I have overlooked.

Wray is well known in classic car and hot rod circles for his amazing metal work. He has done panels for a 
number of JANE members, including Tom Brady and Carl Hanson, and he has an amazing array of projects 
and metal working tools throughout his huge shop.

We were treated to an eclectic display of collector cars (see photos for but a few), a tour of Wray’s incredible 
shop, free lunch, and great entertainment. There was a terrific band, and Wray’s daughter Alison, an aspiring 
professional singer, really stole the show.  

What a great way to spend an early autumn day!

This E-Type bonnet is awaiting restoration (or 
reproduction).Inside the shop were parts of several XK120s.

Beautifully restored late 1930s Chrysler rumble seat 
roadster. An original 1964 Shelby Daytona Coupe.
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• Restoring XK model Jaguars for 40 years.

• Finest upholstery available.

• Our mail order upholstery kits have all the parts, 
    even the hard to make ones and they fit; 
    backed up by toll free installation support.

• Extensive Parts selection with mail order world-wide.

• Sensible mechanical and performance upgrades.

• We also work with many other European marques.

Bassett’s
PO Box 245 Wyoming, Rhode Island 02898, USA

Tel: +1-401-539-3010 • E-mail: jagwillie@bassettsinc.com 

www.bassettsinc.com
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*	Routine	service	to	full	diagnostics	and	
rebuilds	of	all	British	and	European	late	
model	cars

*	Minor	project	work	to	full	concours-	
winning	restorations

*	Safe,	clean	and	dry	storage	
*	Consignment	sales	of	collectible	cars
*	Performance	improvements	for	street	use
*	Full	race	preparation,	track	support	and	
transport	of	all	foreign	and	domestic	
vintage	cars

Home of the Jaguar Racing XKEs
4 Holmes Road Tel. (413) 499-6000
Lenox, MA 01240 Fax (413) 499-6699

www.donovanmotorcars.com
info@donovanmotorcar.com

Other Musings

Lime Rock Vintage Festival 2015

JANE member Brian McMahon recently attended the Lime Rock Vintage Festival during Labor Day weekend. 
He took many photographs of the people and the cars, presented here in his photo essay.

Brilliant driving by Jack Busch and painstaking race preparation by Donovan Motorsports enabled E-Type number 61 to win all four Group 7 
events at Lime Rock this weekend.  This annual event has attracted owners and drivers of vintage sports cars for the past 33 years and tens of 

thousands attended this year’s competition.  Art Hebert in E-Type number 63 added to the Donovan team’s luster by finishing fourth in two races, 
and with a second place finish in the final race, 3 seconds behind his teammate. ***NOTE: Lime Rock race results (see Group 7 for Saturday and 
Monday  http://www.race-monitor.com/Results/Race/35358 ) show Jack Busch driving #61, and Art Hebert in #63, despite the “Art Hebert” name 

on #61 in the photos ***  They succeeded in holding off challenges from Porsche 911s, Chevrolet Corvettes and Datsun 240Zs in each of the 15 min-
ute races around the mile and a half track. 

Martha and me on race day.  
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Here’s a good scene-setting picture of the Sunday 
concours: Aston Martin DB4.

This ’32 Imperial had its body and interior crafted by LeBaron. Buy-
ers of high-end cars in the 1920s and 1930s often bought an engine and 
chassis from a car company and had an independent body and interior 

company complete a custom made product.

In addition to the racing, Jaguars were well represented in the Concours d’Elegance on Sunday. Here’s a D-Type (left) and an XK140 (right).

An example of Chrysler Corp’s “Forward Look” for 1959 
is this Dodge Lancer convertible.  Note the swivel bucket 

seats, which might be a welcome enhancement for E-
Types with aging owners.

A masterfully rebuilt version of my own first car, which I bought for $250 in 
1965.  Among other problems, it was missing the gearshift boot, so driver and 
passenger could watch the pavement whiz by.  Many years later, a friend who 
also owned a TR-3 had the same problem.  Being more mechanically skilled 

than I, he worked on the car himself and purchased the $5 rubber boot before 
consulting the car’s shop manual.  “Step 1, Open the bonnet and remove the 
panel from its hinges…” the step-by-step instructions began.  Perplexed that 
he wasn’t directed to start dismantling interior parts, he skimmed ahead and 

learned to his dismay that he had to disconnect the entire powertrain and hoist 
it out of the car to gain access to the gearshift boot.
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Classified Ads
Dates in parentheses indicate the issue in which the ad first appeared.  Classifieds are also available on our website at www.j-a-n-e.org, 
where they are updated as they come in, so check there often for new arrivals!  Classified ads are free for JANE members and $15 per inser-
tion for non-members.  All ads will expire after three issues unless renewed!

You can easily place, change, renew, or remove your ad online at the JANE website!  Or contact Carl Hanson, 40 Springs Road, Bedford, MA 
01730, phone 781-275-2707, or E-mail chansonjag@aol.com.  Send text and photos via email, or by mail for free scanning service.  Non-
members may make checks payable to “JANE, Ltd.” at the address above or remit via PayPal to sales@jcna.com.

Cars For Sale

Cars/Parts Wanted
Car Wanted: E-type & XK's - Running or Not. I am looking for XKE's and XK's in any condi-
tion. Will travel. Please call or email me at 617-838-3728. Ad placed by R. Crook. Phone: 
617-838-3728. Email: crookjag@comcast.net. (9/13)

Parts For Sale
CLASSIC JAGUAR PARTS - Buying and selling Jaguar parts for XKs, E-Types, and Saloon 
models.  Please contact John Brady (781-454-9706, jbrady5282@aol.com) or Tom Brady 
(617-901-6988, tbrady312@aol.com) for our current parts/price list or if you are interested in 
selling  parts or tools.  Interested in large and small lots.  Located in Bedford and Brockton, 
MA.     (8/09)

Set of 4 Winter Wheels & Tires - XJR 2004 4 Winter HanKook Icebear 245/45 R 18 100R 
tires mounted on Tire Rack chrome wheels purchased with 2004 Jaguar XJR + 20 flat lugnuts 
- STILL FOR SALE!! REDUCED TO MOVE!!    Location: Wayside Inn Road, Framingham, 
MA 01701 ;   Price: $350 obo .  Ad placed by Richard D Gill .  Phone: 508-788-0026. E-Mail: 
RIKI4455@aol.com.   (1/09)

Steering wheel for E-Type, 13.5 inch diameter. Complete for installation, smaller than 
standard wheel allowing for more room in cockpit. Asking $150 OBO Ad placed by Allen 
Liberman. Phone 617-817-5012. Email libs999@hotmail.com. Located in Newton, MA. (3/13) 

Miscellaneous
Women’s “Jaguar Essence” Silk Scarf - This scarf 
makes a wonderful gift for a lady Jaguar lover’s birthday, 
anniversary, holiday, etc. Purchase includes wrapping 
in heavy-weight gold striped tissue paper and secured 
with a Scarfsense gold foil seal.  Order online at http://
scarfsense.com/collection/jaguar-essence.  Call me 
should you have any questions.  Location: National 
Delivery.  $67.95.  Ad placed by Kathy Gorbach.  Phone:  
508-277-2737.  Email: kgorbach@yahoo.com.  (4/12)

JAGUAR COLLECTIBLES - I Buy, Sell and Trade Jaguar Toys, Models, DieCast, Posters, 
Manuals, Books, Brochures, EJAG Mag...more and much more.  Location: Southampton, 
New York. Visit us on eBay as XK140CAT Ad placed by S. Ring. Phone: 631-259-2604. 
Email: basicnyc@aol.com. (9/13)

1985 Series III XJ6 - Dark Grey, 11,800 
original miles.  Purchased this car new, it has 
never been exposed to the rain. Location: 
New Bedford, MA. Price $22,500. Ad placed 
by Susan Forgue Weiner. Phone: 508-992-
1270 Email: swlang@lxblaw.com. (7/15-9/15)

1971 Series III E-Type - Price reduced! 
2-door coupe. V12, manual gearbox, 52,572 
miles, new tires, many spare parts.  Regency 
Red with black interior.  This car has won 
many JCNA trophies as best in class. $50,000. 
Ad placed by Ben Sava, 43 Windmill Lane, 
Arlington, MA.  Phone: 781-641-0507. (12/14)

1973 Series IIIE-Type OTS -  5.3L, same owner for 20 
years, beautiful paint & interior, 2001, 2012, just had 
major service in 2015 by Brookline Jaguar, all awards, 
maintenance records available, specific manuals, 
charts, diagrams, etc. go with car. Asking $100,000. 
Location: Brookline, MA. Ad placed by Sanda O’Brien. 
Email: sanda.obrien@comcast.net. Phone:  617-899-
5070. (8/15)

1968 E-Type OTS - Beige, brown cloth top, 
beige interior. JDHT certificate. Converted to 
covered headlights & triple SU’s. New paint 
over straight body, good shut lines, new 
weather stripping. 
Excellent chrome front & rear, original chrome 
doors & wind screen, very good. Chrome 
wire wheels, red line tires, spare included. 
Seats, soft & supple, no rips or tears, rugs 

good. Starts easily runs strong and cool. Some 
Interior trim scuffed & worn. Door panels good. Alloy radiator. 
No squeaks or rattles, very solid. A/C car, not installed but included. Modern radio. Price 
$105,000. Ad placed by Ray Suchta. Email: rsuchta@verizon.net. (8/15-10/15)
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Hagerty specializes in collector cars and their adopted 
parents. Both deserve pampering – care and expertise 
you won’t find in the practices of general insurance 
companies. Call your local Hagerty agent below for a 
consultation. The doctor is always in.

BECAUSE BABIES

SPECIALISTS
need

  Classic Car Insurance 

Michael A. Bernier

5 Coliseum Avenue
Suite 303
Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257
F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com

Mallard Insurance
Auto • Home • Life • Business

5 Coliseum Avenue
Suite 303
Nashua, NH 03063

603.943.7257
F 603.943.7259

michael@mallardinsurance.com
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The new classic

Jaguar Peabody 
247 Newbury Street
Peabody, MA 01960
www.jaguarpeabody.com 
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Place
Stamp
Here

Mailing Label

Many of us are fortunate enough 
to have arrived at a point in life that 
once seemed like a distant fantasy. 
Now the question is, how long can 
it continue? At the Kaleel Company, 
we leverage our 40 years of experi-
ence and success to create strategies 
designed to solidify and potentially 
improve your financial situation as 
you experience life changing events. 
Whether it concerns your family or 
business, when you need specialized 
advice and leadership on retirement, 
estate, or investment planning,  
we suggest you call us. We’ll make 
sure that you’re well prepared to deal 
with the changing financial needs  
that come with a changing life.

Investments offered through representatives of Lincoln Financial Securities Corporation, member SIPC. Lincoln Financial Securities Corporation and Kaleel Investment Advisors, LLC are not affiliated.

The Kaleel Company, Inc.
77 Franklin Street, Suite 501
Boston, MA 02110
617.338.8747 Phone
617.338.9410 Fax

“This is what we’ve spent  
 a lifetime working for…
     

we love every minute of it… 
    we don’t want it to stop….

   so how do we make   
sure it doesn’t?”

Lives change.
Needs change.SM

 Jaguar Association of New England
329 Ross Corner Rd • Shapleigh, ME  04076


